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All who endure a suicide loss face many sad and painful challenges. Some must also face the hurtful and unnecessary experience of not being seen as bereaved because their relationship to the victim is denied, minimized, or unrecognized. These include: 

 Common-law Spouses 

 Gay or Lesbian Partners 

 Estranged or Divorced Spouses 

 Parents of Adult Victims 

 Friends of Young Victims 

 Prisoners
These individuals often endure what is known as "disenfranchised grief." Their loss is amplified because it is unacknowledged. Such "left-out" grievers run greater risks of problems than those whose loss is accepted and supported. 

Unmarried heterosexual partners, common-law spouses, and homosexual partners often suffer multiple losses when their loved one completes suicide. They may be kept from planning, participating in, or even attending funeral or memorial services. They may also find themselves cut off from homes and possessions to which they contributed. Families who deny such individuals their right to share in their grief may be separating themselves from important aspects of their loved one's life. 

Estranged, separated, and divorced spouses may also be similarly treated by their current or former in-laws and other relatives or friends of the victim. Some may not even be told of the death or about the services. Sometimes they may find themselves the targets of the anger of the victim's family who see them as responsible for their loss or who do not feel that they have any right to be bereaved. Some may even blame themselves. 

Parents of adult victims may not be treated in the same way as the parents of younger victims. Because their child was an adult, he or she may not be seen as a "victim" but rather as someone who freely chose to die or who “knew what he was doing.” The parents of married victims may be denied a meaningful role in their child's services or in the settling of their affairs. As they are no longer the "next of kin" they have no legal role. 

The grief of close friends of teen and young adult victims is frequently overlooked. Yet young people may be more closely bonded to friends than to relatives and be even more bereaved than if the loss were that of a family member. The impact of the loss on the victim's friends must be anticipated by their families, the victim's family, and, in the case of students, schools. Teens and pre-teens are particularly vulnerable to the effects of suicide losses. They should receive immediate postvention and ongoing support. Like the other "left-out" grievers their grief and loss must be acknowledged and given opportunity for expression. 

Inmate suicides occur with some frequency in the correctional system, particularly in county prisons.  However, the formal organizational regimens and informal cultures of such facilities discourage or even disparage open grieving of a cellmate or friend lost to suicide. 
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